
 

 
 

Starting on March 18, 2024 construction will take place along the West Mall Road. Due to 

this, the following temporary closures and reductions will occur from March 18 – April 1, 

2024: 

• Temporary closure of the West Mall bus stop  
o The bus stop located outside of the new parking garage will still be available and 

operational, as well as the one located off of Sherway Drive. 

• Temporary lane reduction on West Mall Road  
o Sidewalk, curb, and asphalt work will be taking place along the road, requiring the 

closure of a single lane (approximately from the loading dock entrance lane down 
to the Sherway Drive entrance to Queensway Health Centre).  

*Please refer to the map below, which notes the areas of impacts 

 
We are committed to continuing to provide the highest quality of care while ensuring a positive 
patient, family, and provider experience throughout these construction activities and would like to 
thank all of you for your continued patience, understanding, and support as we work on building 
a stronger community, together. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact 
ask@thp.ca  

 

 

 




